
 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 
November 14, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by Brenda Dryer, chapter president, at 8:05 a.m.   
 
Present:  39 Human Resource Professionals  
 
Introductions:  

• Attendees introduced themselves. 
 

Sharing of Accomplishments, Celebrations and Job Opportunities: 

• No updates 

 
Financials: 
The October 31, 2019, financial reports were not available at the time of the meeting.   
 
Minutes: 
The minutes of the October 10, 2019 meeting were posted on the chapter website and attached to 
the meeting announcement. Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as 
presented.  Motion carried. 
 
Committee Reports: 

• Membership – no report 

• College Relations – Ellen Mullen, student chapter advisor, shared that the student chapter 
currently has 14 active members. They are reaching out to chapter presidents at UNI and 
the University of Iowa for collaboration. ISU is looking at the possibility of developing an 
undergraduate HR degree program. 

• Education – Annemarie Miller shared that today’s presentation was approved for both 
SHRM and HRCI continuing education credits. A reminder to complete the meeting 
program evaluation.  The executive committee decided to no longer provide HRCI 
continuing education credits beginning in January. An overview of each meeting will be 
provided in order for members to submit their own HRCI continuing education credits.  

• Diversity – no report 



• Foundation – Anne Peterson encouraged members to consider a personal donation to the 
SHRM Foundation. An online $30 donation qualifies you for Team Empower. The SHRM 
Foundation offers a Veterans at Work certificate program which includes 10 credits 

• Technology – no report 
 
New Business: 
Dryer shared the following items: 

• Future Ready Conference will be held in Ames, November 19 from 7:00 – 9:30am at the 
Core Facility in the ISU Research Park. Topics to be covered: Apprenticeships, Project Based 
Learning, Engaging Underutilized populations and Upskilling. 

• The final IowaWorks Career Fair of 2019 will be held December 11 from 10-noon at the 
Story County Medical Center.  

 
Business meeting adjourned. 
 
Program Presenter: Jo Ellen Whitney, attorney, Davis Brown Law Firm 

• Topic: Hot spots and quick changes: legal updates in employment for 2019 
 
Closing 
Meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m. The next meeting will be on Thursday, January 9, 2020. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kevin Stow 
Secretary 


